MEETING MINUTES OF THE MUSKELUNGE LAKE ASSOCIATION

January 12, 2009

Call to order:  

Present: Officers Tom Cerull, acting president and vice president, Gail Anderson secretary, Roger Johnston, treasurer.  Board of directors: Bob Peterson, Larry Grzesik Mike Newmeister and Bill Hedges.

Committee Representatives: Justine White-Richards and Susan Hodkiewicz.

Minutes:  The minutes of the September 29, 2009 meeting were approved as amended. Mike moved, Roger seconded, motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report: Roger distributed the Treasurer’s Report and the following balances were noted for the end of December: 



Lake Improvement fund 

$7050.50



Operational fund


$4277.40



Fundraising/socials


$2470.09



Savings account


$36.37



All funds



$13494.36



Lake Study fund


$2382.37



Lake Projects



$103.02

Mike moved and Bob seconded to accept the treasurer’s report. Motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Grant:  Justine reported that approval of CLASS grant is due on Feb.1.  21 of 25 lakes have committed. The cost from the original estimate will be about the same.  There will be a lot of information that will be gathered by Onterra from ice-out through the year.  Each lake will get its own lake study plan, and the township will get a composite report for all the lakes involved.  

As a part of the donated hours, we are enrolling the ninth grade students from Camp Interlocken to help with the boat landing inspections and to help to set up some educational displays in the area.

Extensive job descriptions were being written up for volunteer hours.

To help with the Rapid Response protocol that we need, Ted Ritter has suggested we compose and distribute a brochure.

Tom wondered if our present need for a weed and algae committee chairman will be affected by the grant. Justine felt that the problem would be resolved this summer with training the kids having a chairman in place would be beneficial because of the exposure the new chairman would have to the people from Onterra.

Aerator:  Susan for Bob said it was up and running.  Nine people were involved and it gets a little easier each year. 

Mike said we may need to replace some stakes next spring

Water quality: Roger said that the dissolved oxygen meter is up and running, but it hasn’t been tried in the field yet.

Fish: Tom reported that Steve Gilbert did the shocking last October and the survival rate for walleye fingerlings was very poor.  This seems to be because we are not a walleye lake, there are too many small panfish and few sandy spots to reproduce gravel or rocky area for natural reproduction to occur. There are plenty of bass, northern, crappie, and bluegill.  The survival rate of larger fingerlings is much better, but the very costly. The DNR will try to restock in 2010, but if it doesn’t work, they will discontinue the stocking. Steve also said that cribs added to the lake would not be useful because there is already plenty of structure in the lake.  Roger felt we should keep all small panfish just to get them out of the lake.  

Social:  Roger reported for Mimi. Invitations went out for the Winter Social on Jan 31. “Winter” will go out in time for the next newsletter, and this is the year for the garage sale.

OLD BUSINESS

Lake level: Bill Hedges Tom reported that Terry Cummings inspected the dam in October. From data collected over the last 25 years or so to the present, he noticed almost no difference in the dam height or the water level.  He installed 2 more benchmarks.  

We own the dam and we must maintain it and also a small amount of property around the dam.  There is an easement to the property on the south side of the dam. 

St. Germain pays to keep the outlet stream open.

Bob wondered about our inlet.  Tom said it is open.

Roger wondered if the Agriculture Department would help to remove stuff, but not if it is on our land.

Web-site: Mike said that due to low interest and high cost, he didn’t do anything.  Roger moved and Mike seconded to table the web-site.  Motion carried.

Confidentiality: Mike reported that our liability is next to nothing, and suggested we don’t send mailings to third parties, and we could bring it up at the annual meeting. Names and addresses are public information, but not E-mail addresses.  Tom will compose a first draft letter for a mailing or the newsletter.  

Weed Harvesting Survey: Tom issued a weed harvesting report by E-mail to all, It was generally favorable by 51% of those that returned the survey. 

Mike said we should do nothing until Onterra is finished with us, has completed their work.  Bill said it’s already too late to do something schedule harvesting this year and that there were too many variables to be able to predict what may happen if we cut again to soon.

NEW BUSINESS

Wisconsin Lakes Association Meeting in Green Bay: Justine will be going to represent the township. She turned down an attempt to reimburse expenses because the township will.

Loon Rescue: Two groups aided in rescuing the loon. We gave donations of $100 to them.  Nesting boxes were not approved by the DNR for loons on our lake because it is not a loon friendly lake.  They come to feed but not to nest.

Next Meeting Date: May 4 instead of May 12.

Boat Landing: Bill wondered about setting up inspections.  Justine explained that we would get help from the students at Camp Interlocken.       

Mike moved to adjourn, Larry seconded, motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted, Gail Anderson, Secretary.

